[image: ]

12th January 2021

Dear Parents,
Re: COVID-19 – impact on Nursery
I hope you are all safe and well and coping in these very difficult times.
Thank you to everyone who has shown such support to the nursery during yet another period of partial closure.  I appreciate that it is challenging to have your children at home whilst trying to balance work and other responsibilities.  The Government and scientists are saying that the next two weeks are likely to be the worst point in the pandemic and that if you are able to keep your child at home you should do so.
I hope that the worst is over soon and that we can get back to normality.
I hope you are able to take part in the Zoom sessions that are taking place every day; we will continue to do all we can to stay in touch with the children and to keep a little bit of routine going.
Nine members of staff caught COVID over the holiday, some are still unwell but most are now on the mend.  I have been asked to inform the Local Authority of the numbers of children who caught COVID – if your child had COVID at any time, please could you let us know.
Once again, thank you for being so supportive, I look forward to seeing you all again as soon as possible.

Best wishes


Sarah
Sarah Helm
Head Teacher

Walter Terrace 
Off Bromley Street 
London E1 0RJ

020 7790 2824
admin@oldchurch.towerhamlets.sch.uk www.oldchurch.towerhamlets.sch.uk
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